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April 9, 2003

Mr. Steven Zacks 
Hanson Aggregates – El Rio Plant CERTIFIED MAIL
3555 Vineyard Avenue RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED
Oxnard, CA 93030 CLAIM NO. 7002 0860 0001 0650 9903

Dear Mr. Zacks:

RESCISSION OF WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS FOR SOUTHERN PACIFIC
MILLING, EL RIO PLANT, 3555 VINEYARD AVENUE, OXNARD CALIFORNIA (FILE
NO. 65-022, ORDER NO. 94-088, CI 4919)

Our letter dated March 6, 2003, transmitted tentative “Order No. R4-2003-XXX - Rescinding
Waste Discharge Requirements Order No. 94-088” (tentative Order) which is applicable to
Southern Pacific Milling, El Rio Plant.

Pursuant to Division 7 of the California Water Code, this Regional Board at a public meeting held
on April 3, 2003, reviewed the tentative Order, considered all factors in the case, and adopted
Order No. R4-2003-0055 (copy enclosed), which rescinds Order No. 94-088 relative to this
discharge.

Please contact Kwang-il Lee at (213) 620-2269 or Dionisia Rodriguez at (213) 620-6122, if you
have any questions regarding this matter.

Sincerely,

Paula Rasmussen, Section Chief
Enforcement and Ground Water Permitting

Enclosure

cc: Mr. Michael Lauffer, Office of Chief Counsel, State Water Resources Control Board
Mr. Robert Sams, Office of Chief Counsel, State Water Resources Control Board
Mr. David Salter, County of Ventura, Environmental Health Division
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